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Friday 16th May 2025 
 

This week:  

Headteacher’s update 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What another fantastic week here at Weston Mill Community Pri-

mary Academy. Despite only one week left of term, we have contin-

ued to move the school forward and introduced a set of brand new 

‘Golden Rules’ which we feel will support the learning and behaviour 

within the school, whilst also offering clear expectations and one 

shared language from Nursery to Year 6. These posters have been 

added to every classroom and are being used by all members of staff 

and children.  

This week, we have been incredibly proud of the Year 6 children 

who have worked very hard to complete their end of key stage two 

assessments (SATS). We are all impressed with their efforts and 

know they have tried their best. Well done Year 6 – you have 

earned a restful weekend! 

As we approach the final term of this academic year, we will begin to 

share some of the exciting trips, visits and experiences planned for 

the children within the school such as the London residential, Sports 

Week and the Summer Fayre. We cannot wait to share our exciting 

plans with you and look forward to the weeks to come.  

Have a wonderful weekend.  

Best wishes, 

The Weston Mill Team 
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General Notices 



Attendance 

We are continuing to strive for our attendance target of 96% and are making some 

progress to achieving this and ensuring our children regularly attend school to achieve 

success.  If your child’s attendance is less than 90%, you will be asked to attend an at-

tendance meeting with Mr Mann  It is important that these meetings are attended to 

ensure that we are providing the right support for your child to continue to attend 

school regularly.  Our attendance policy can be accessed using the following link:   

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Policies  
   

A gentle reminder to parents that contact must be made with school on your child's 

first day of absence and each day until they return to school.  If you do not provide a 

reason for your child’s absence, this will be recorded as an unauthorised absence and 

could result in a penalty notice being issued by Plymouth City Council.  Arriving late 

for school after 9.10am will also be recorded as an unauthorised absence. 

 

Weekly attendance for 12th May to 16th May 

The UK Government expectation is 96%. We are striving for children to achieve this as 

there is a direct link between attendance and achievement . 

This week, our whole school attendance is 93.2% 

This week’s winners are : DUN Class, and PRICE Class. 

MOZART 88.9% 

PRICE 97.6% 

ZIMMER 91.1% 

BRITTEN 87.4% 

DUN 97.7% 

HOLST 88.3% 

TCHAIKOVSKY 95.7% 

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/policies/666016


Attendance 



Celebrating Success 

Year  Star of the Week 

Nursery Alice 

Reception Harry 

Year 1 Morola 

Year 2 Avery 

Year 3 Lucas 

Year 4 Madison 

Year 5 Chloe 

Year 6 All of Year 6 



School Uniform 

Please ensure that your child comes to school each day wearing the correct school uni-

form.  If you require additional items of school uniform, please speak to Mrs Lavers who 

will be more than happy to help from our spare uniform.   

here’s a 10% discount code for your parents to save money on uniform from MyClothing. 

  

Code = MYCSS10% 

Expires = 31/05/2025 

https://myclothing.com/


Important Dates 

 

Class Assembly Dates 

 

 

Due to unforeseen  

circumstances the EYFS  

Assembly has been can-

celled next week. 



Important Dates 

 

Dates for your Diary  

 

 

For all events and any changes click below: 

 

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Calendar  

 

 

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/calendar/930


Year 5 

Year 5/Holst/Mrs Hewlet Bikeability Event w/b 19th May 2025 
 
Bikeability Training – Year 5 
Next week, our Year 5 children will be taking part in Bikeability Level 1 and 2 
training. This national programme helps children develop the skills and confi-
dence to cycle safely, starting in the playground before progressing to local 
roads. With sunny weather forecast, please ensure your child comes prepared 
with sun cream, a sun hat for breaks and a water bottle to stay hydrated. The 
children should come to school wearing their PE kit each day, including trainers 
suitable for cycling. We’re excited to see our children grow in confidence and 
develop vital road safety skills! 

 
 
Book your Year 5 child's place on the following link. 
 
https://consent.bikeability.org.uk/equal-party-west 
 

For further information:  
 

https://consent.bikeability.org.uk/equal-party-west?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBEwd2ZGdHRxclZjSVZmY2IySAEe-WWhLOJn_IpVWlJduiiS2EwWIojysOe2bFjCF5yfET8x0x1lP9n92udBJno_aem_07gxXCuaHqMf7GIfaZx57Q


Year 6 

Year 6 – You’ve Made Us Proud! 
This week, our fantastic Year 6 pupils completed their SATs with determina-
tion, focus and resilience. Fuelled each morning by a delicious bacon sandwich 
– a huge thank you to Mrs Seaman and our amazing team - they approached 
each test with a positive attitude and gave it their all. 

We are incredibly proud of every single one of them. These tests reflect just 
one aspect of their learning in English and Maths on a single day, but they 
don't capture everything that makes our Year 6s so special - whether that’s be-
ing a kind friend, a creative artist, a talented sportsperson, or a motivated 
learner. 

To celebrate their incredible effort and attitude, the children have enjoyed a 
well-deserved treat day today. Well done, Year 6, you truly are amazing! 

On Tuesday, Key Stage 2 enjoyed a visit from a representative of Parliament 
who led an engaging assembly on British Values. The session explored Democ-
racy, with pupils learning how general elections work and how MPs represent 
their constituencies and Rule of Law, focusing on how laws are made in the 
House of Commons and House of Lords. 



Email Addresses to Remember 

Email Addresses to Remember 

Nursery j.bulley@discoverymat.co.uk 

Reception n.gray@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 1 j.gooding@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 1 l.field@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 2 k.kombostiotis@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 3 j.tumilty@discoverymat.co.uk  

Year 4 j.butson@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 4 s.mann@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 5 a.hewlett@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 6 l.wallace@discoverymat.co.uk 

mailto:j.bulley@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:n.gray@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:j.gooding@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:l.field@discoverymat.co.uk
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mailto:l.wallace@discoverymat.co.uk


Family Support Team 

Mr Steve Mann 

KS2 Lead 

Deputy Designated Lead 
for Safeguarding 

Safeguarding 

Behaviour 

Attendance 

Family Support 

Mrs Zoe Lavers 

Family Support worker 

First Contact to Signpost 

Parents 

Foodbank 

Courses for parents/Carers 

Services Families 

Community Support 

School Life 

Parents Questions & An-

swers 

Local Issues 

Coffee mornings 

Under 5 Group 

Mrs Becca Gleed 

Assistant Head of School 

Deputy Designated Lead for 

Safeguarding 

Education and Curriculum 

PTFA Contact 

Family Support 

Mrs Laura Harris 

INCO 

SEND Support 

SEND and Behaviour Sup-

port for Parents 

School Nurse Referrals 

DLA Applications 

GP Letters 



Wraps will be available Mondays and Wednesdays. 

Cheese, Ham or Tuna. 

There are no sandwiches. 

Nursery Children can now choose from Red, Green and Blue Option. 

NEW MENU 

Lunch Menu 


